
Community Corrections Advisory Board 
Minutes – February 9, 2017 

 
 
Members Present:  Ben Burgess, Deanna Carrithers, James Convey, Kelli Grant, Jama 
Mitchell, Seth Rundle, Peter Shay, and Ann Swegle 
Members Absent:  Ignacio Ayala, Jodie Beeson, Kenya Cox, Troy Livingston, and Mary San 
Martin 
Guests: Courtney Purser and Tam Clark  
Staff:  Glenda Martens, Chris Morales, Jay Holmes, Lori Gibbs, Mario Salinas, and Tom Struble 
        
            
 

I. Introductions and Announcements – Tam Clark and Courtney Purser were introduced 
to the board.  
 

II. Approval of January Minutes –  
A motion to approve the January minutes was made by Kelli Grant, seconded by 
Deanna Carrithers and unanimously approved.  
 

III. Justice Reinvestment Initiative Update – Jay Holmes provided a brief update on the 
status of the behavioral health programming.  COMCARE filled the residential therapist 
position and is now fully staffed.  Cognitive behavioral groups are still being offered and 
will begin a pilot project to measure fidelity and impact of the programming.   
 

IV. SFY2018 Comprehensive Plan Development – Jay Holmes informed the board that the 
SFY18 Comprehensive Plan was received from KDOC.  The plan will be developed and 
presented to the board for approval.  Jay encouraged board members to provide input for 
items that should be included in the plan.  The approved plan is due to KDOC on or 
before May 1st, 2017.   
 

V. State Budget Update – Glenda Martens reported that nothing has been released 
regarding the budget and that flat funding is expected for adult and juvenile community 
corrections.  
 

VI. Gang Curfew Overview – Tam Clark and Courtney Purser provided an overview of the 
history of gang member curfew checks and the current processes.  Curfew checks are 
completed bi-monthly with assistance from law enforcement.  The November 3, 2016 
checks showed 43 active documented gang members.  Outcomes from the recent curfew 
checks were provided to the board.  

  



 
VII. Program Updates –  

 

a. Field Services – Jay Holmes 
• The ADP for January was 1,619 compared to 1,634 last January. 
• The Assessment of Yourself (AOY) and Personal Inventory Criminal Thinking 

Styles (PICTS) assessment tools will start being used March 1st.  Data will be 
compiled and submitted to Dr. Holsinger.  
 

b. Residential –  Lori Gibbs  
• The ADP for January was 64 compared to 63 last January.  The funded capacity at 

the center is 65. 
• The residential facility is planning to propose a pilot residential program for Level 

1 offenders by the middle of 2017.  Updates will be provided to the board.   


